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United States Department of the Interior 
National Park Service 

Midwest Regional Office HNRP: KS, NE, MI, MN 

c/o Agate Fossil Beds National Monument 

  301 River Road 

Harrison, NE  69346 

 
          IN REPLY REFER TO:  

 

H3417 (MWR-CR/HNRP) 

 

May 26, 2011 

 

 

David Valenstein 

Chief, Environment and Systems Planning 

U. S. Department of Transportation 

Federal Railroad Administration 

1200 New Jersey Ave., SE 

Washington, D.C.  20590 

 

Dear Mr. Valenstein: 

 

Thank you for submitting for National Park Service (NPS) review documentation related to the proposed 

Dearborn Rail Passenger Intermodal Station (DRPIS), in Dearborn, Wayne County, Michigan.  Per 

Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act, among other resources your office has identified 

are two National Historic Landmark (NHL) properties within the area of potential effect (APE): the 

Greenfield Village/the Henry Ford Museum and Fair Lane.   As Federal administrator of the NHL 

program, the NPS is responsible for monitoring NHLs.   

 

We concur with the APE, and concur with the determination of no adverse effect.  The information 

provided confirms that there will be no direct adverse impact on either NHL.   We agree that the view of 

the proposed construction from areas within the Henry Ford , including the multi-story station and 

pedestrian overpass, would be partially camouflaged by existing trees and additional plantings associated 

with the proposed undertaking.  The dense wooded area of the southern end of the Fair Lane NHL screens 

views of the APE from the interior of that NHL.  We appreciate that the schematic designs dated 15 

October 2010 reflect consideration of the Secretary of the Interior’s Standards for the Treatment of 

Historic Properties regarding new construction in the architectural reference to the Edison Institute’s 

roundhouse.  We concur that other aspects of the proposed construction, including creation of a new 

walkway following an existing walkway within the Greenfield Village NHL, installation of additional 

landscaping and a plaza, would not be visually intrusive to the nearby contributing buildings.  Finally, we 

concur that given the presence of Michigan Avenue and the existing rail line, there will not be new 

atmospheric or audible elements introduced to either NHL.  

 

If you have questions, please contact me at 308-436-9797, or via electronic mail at 

dena_sanford@nps.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Dena Sanford, Architectural Historian 

National Register Programs 

mailto:dena_sanford@nps.gov


cc: 

 

Mr. Nicholas Chevance, Regional Environmental Coordinator, Planning and Compliance, National Park 

Service Midwest Regional Office, 601 Riverfront Drive, Omaha, NE  68102 

 

Mr. Brian Conway, State Historic Preservation Officer, Michigan Housing Development Authority 

702 W. Kalamazoo St., P.O. Box 30740, Lansing, MI  48909-8240 






